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August 15, 2022 

 
PROCUREMENT CIRCULAR NO. 2022-09, Amendment 1 
 
TO:  Office of the Governor, Chief Operating Officer  
  Office of the Lieutenant Governor, Chief of Staff 
  Executive Department Heads 
  Hawaii State Public Library System, State Librarian 
 

Chief Procurement Officers (CPOs):    
 Department of Education, Superintendent 
 University of Hawaii, President 
 Office of Hawaiian Affairs, Chairperson of the Board 
 Hawaii Health Systems Corporation, President and Chief Executive Officer 
 Judiciary, Administrative Director of the Courts 
 Senate, President 
 House of Representatives, Speaker 
 
 Counties of Hawaii, Kauai, and Maui, and City & County of Honolulu 
  Executive Branch, Finance Director 
  Legislative Branch, City/County Council Chair 
  Board/Departments of Water Supply, Manager/Chief Engineer 
  Honolulu Authority for Rapid Transportation, Executive Director 
 

CC:  Administrative Services Offices 
   
FROM:  Bonnie Kahakui, Acting Administrator  
 
SUBJECT: Sustainable Purchasing Leadership Council (SPLC) Membership 
 Extended through August 31, 2023 
 
Procurement Circular 2022-09 is amended to notify all government employees that SPLC 
membership has been extended through August 31, 2023.  SPLC membership and resources may 
be used by government employees who have any of the following email domains: 
 

@hawaiicounty.gov 
@hawaiidws.org 
@kauai.gov 
@kauaiwater.org 
@co.maui.hi.us 
@mauicounty.us 
@hawaiicounty.gov 
@k12.hi.us 
@hawaii.edu 

@hawaii.gov 
@hbws.org 
@hhsc.org 
@honolulu.gov 
@capitol.hawaii.gov 
@courts.hawaii.gov 
@oha.org 
@spcsc.hawaii.gov 
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SPLC is a non-profit organization whose mission is to support and recognize purchasing leadership 
that accelerates the transition to a prosperous and sustainable future. Membership in SPLC gives 
participants access to a growing pool of resources, tools, networking, and educational opportunities. 
 
SPLC contains sustainability guidance on categories such as: 
  

• Electronics/IT Hardware & Services 
• Furnishing 
• Food Services, Food and Beverage 
• Cleaning & Disinfection 
• Paper Products 
• Transportation & Fuels 
• Paints and Coatings 
• Landscaping/Pest Management 
• Construction & Renovation Materials/Space Leasing 
• Energy Efficiency and Renewables 
• Professional Services 

 
To create a FREE account, go to: https://www.sustainablepurchasing.org/, and click on Member 
Login, then register. The free registration and access to SPLC is available through August 31, 2023. 
 
For any question regarding SPLC please contact Johnanna Anderson at 
johanna@sustainablepurchasing.org. Should there be any other questions, procurement personnel 
may contact Matthew Chow at matthew.m.chow@hawaii.gov.  
 
 
 

 
 


